
     

CITY OF ANN ARBOR, MICHIGAN 
Public Services Area / Engineering 
301 E. Huron Street, P.O. Box 8647 
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48107-8647 

Phone: (734) 794-6410 
Web: www.a2gov.org 

February 14, 2024 
 
Re: NOTICE: Final Plan Revision for Traffic Calming on Granger Ave (Packard to State)  
 
Dear Granger Avenue Resident/Owner, 
 
Thank you for your participation and involvement in the Granger Ave Traffic Calming Project. The final plan was approved 
in June 2023 and your pateince with the installation of devices has been greatly appreciated.  
 
The installation of these devices has taken time due to scheduling conflicts with our contractor and technical challenges 
recently experienced at other locations when installing raised crosswalks and raised intersections.  
 
Due to the considerations, the final plan for traffic calming on Granger Ave from Packard to State has been slightly revised, 
reference revised plan included. The following three (3) devices have been modified: 
 

Device 1 - Raised intersection at Granger Ave and White St will be installed within the intersection but will no longer 
include the crosswalks.  
Device 2 - Raised Crosswalk at E. Park Pl will become a speed hump which will be located just west of the 
crosswalk.  
Device 3 Raised Crosswalk at Golden Ave will become a speed hump which will be located just east of the 
crosswalk. 

 
Why did the revision(s) occur?  
It’s the citys repsonsibility to make sure all crosswalks are compliant with Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Due to the 
geometry of Granger Ave it is unachievable to install the raised interection affecting the crosswalks and two (2) raised 
crosswalk in a manner that would reduce speed and be American with Disabilities Act (ADA) compliant. 
 
Who was part of this decision?  
Transportation Engineers, the Transportation Manager, and experts in construction inspection have been working hard to 
try and determine a feasble plan to install the devices as originally approved. However, the decision to make these changes 
was made after a field visit was conducted and it was determined modifications were warranted to achieve speed 
management as well as ADA accessibility..  
 
When will the revised plan be installed? 
The revised plan will be installed as part of the Resurfacing Program prior to July 1, 2024. Notification will go out to all 
residents in the project area prior to construction.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Traffic Calming Team at 734-794-6429 or by email at 
TrafficCalming@a2gov.org.  
 
Thank you for your time and pateince through this process. 
 

 
Andrea M. Wright 
Traffic Calming Program Project Manager 


